
  

 

Carleton News 
Summer 2018 

734-654-2833 Carleton United Methodist Church. PO Box 327. 11435 Grafton Road. Carleton 

We Are A Church  

With A Vision 

With God’s guidance, we 

envision Carleton United 

Methodist Church as a 

family, alive and growing 

in a trusting environment; 

preparing everyone who 

enters to live and serve in 

the world. 

 

Contact Us 

www.carletonumc.com 

carletonumc@gmail.com 

734-654-2833 

 

Office hours: Monday – 

Thursday 9 a.m. – p.m. 

 

Sunday Worship: 

9:30 a.m. Traditional 

 

Christian Education: 

is on summer break 

 
Junior Church 

Meets weekly during worship  

 

CHURCH MEMBERSHIP 
If you would like to make 

Carleton UMC your home 

church, speak with Pastor 

Taek Kim about becoming a 

member.  All adults 

interested in learning more 

about being a Methodist or 

about joining the church 

membership are invited to 

speak with Pastor Taek at 

any time. 

 

Also talk with Pastor Taek 

if you would like to be 

baptized or have your 

infant or child baptized. 

 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
As most of you know, I traveled to Korea (9 days) and Hong Kong (2 days) as a mentor for 
Korean-American seminary students going on a pilgrimage and immersion trip into their own 
culture that they wanted and needed to learn more about in order to better serve as a 
pastor in the church, whether in the Korean or cross-cultural church setting. 
 
Not only did I see how powerfully God is working in the churches where Christianity did not 
thrive until the late 1800s, but I also saw how in places like Hong Kong that Christians still 
were struggling to practice and share their faith. 
 
During this month in which we remember the freedom we have, a freedom that came at a 
cost and continues to be protected and fought for, let us remember that we are blessed with 
the freedoms in our country and in Christ as Christians to practice and share the love and 
saving message of Jesus Christ. 
 
And the freedom we have in Christ is not only freedom from death because we have been 
given eternal life through Christ’s death and resurrection.  We also have freedom from the 
trappings of sin and temptations.  We have freedom in Christ to overcome bad habits and 
even patterns that have been a part of one’s family for generations.  We have the freedom in 
Christ to be changed so we can have more hope, more peace, more forgiveness, more grace, 
more patience, more perseverance, more self-control, more kindness, more goodness, more 
mercy, more faith, more compassion, more gentleness, more love, and more of all that God 
has for us by the power and presence of the Holy Spirit living in and through us. 
 
God gave us the freedom we have in Christ so that in growing and overcoming we may not 
have something to show for ourselves, but rather be able to have blessed others and 
brought others closer to Christ and a saving relationship with him.  For in doing so we also 
give the gifts we have been granted in Christ, some of those gifts being the gift of freedom to 
grow in godliness and love.  So let us all use the freedom we have in Christ. 
 
“So if the Son sets you free, you will be free indeed.” -John 8:36 (NIV) 
 
Blessings, 

 

http://www.carletonumc.com/
mailto:carletonumc@gmail.com


IN SERVICE FOR THIS SUMMER 
Liturgist  

July 1  Ethel Heiss 

  8  Madonna Bednarz 

15  

22  Jan VanHouten 

29 

 

Aug. 5  Jan VanHouten 

12  Madonna Bednarz 

19 

26 

 

Sept. 2 

 

Sound Board 

July 1  Joan & Judy 

  8  Jerry Morin 

15  Darrell Riggs 

22   

29 

 

Aug. 5   

12   

19 

26 

 

Sept. 2 

 

See a blank spot in any of the schedules that you 

might be able to fill?  Please inquire at the office 

if you would like to volunteer for any given 

Sunday.  We appreciate your willingness to help. 

 

 
NURSERY ATTENDANT 

The Nursery Attendant list was not available at the 

time of publication.  Please watch your weekly 

bulletin for updates. 

 
JUNIOR CHURCH 

Junior Church for the summer will be held during the 

9:30 a.m. worship.  If you are able to help but would 

like more information, see or call Karyn Vaughn.  All 

materials are provided.  The only requirements are a 

desire to work with a great group of kids and leaders 

must be 21 years of age. 
 July 8th 
 July 15 
 July 22 Jamie Kim 
 July 29 Jennifer & Megan Luciow 
 Aug 5 Wanda Miles 
 Aug 12 
 Aug 19 
 Aug 26 Jennifer & Megan Luciow 
 
 
 

JULY BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 
  2 Taylor Gasparovich 

  6 Pastor Taek & Jamie Kim 

  8 Jan VanHouten 

  9 Vera Otter 

10 Ron Gibson, Chloe Ruhlig, Lauren Young 

  Rich & Christime Mazur 

11 Greg Baker, Jodie McEwan (90), Mellissa Vallie  

  Rich & Linda Stahl (20) 

12 Paul & Joan Oleynik (60) 

13 Marvin & Brenda Stump 

15 Barry Jones, Jerry Morin 

16 Pat Gretzler, Gary & Laurie Breitner 

17 Kelly Miller 

18 Devin Finnerty, John Finnerty 

19 Jim & Cheryl Marlow 

20 Chuck & Kathy LaFlure 

21 Gary Loving 

22 John Rutkowski, Edna Trainor-Lancour 

28 Bill & Lindsay Metzger 

29 Helen Jewell 

31 Shirley Redburn, Allison Oleynik 

  Ted & Megan Robertson 

 

 

 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 
  3 Laurie Breitner 

  6 Abby Gray, Aaron Smith 

  7 Everett Kessell 

  8 Mary Baker, Berklee Black 

12 Jeff VanWashenova, Carl Zlatos 

13 Madonna Bednarz, Bob Redburn 

14 Mark Buell 

15 Don Grant 

16 Brian Bednarz, Lori Mossburg,  

  Ivan & Velma Brooks (60) 

18 Tim & Kim Bodenmiller, Greg & Kelly Branham, 

           Ron & Fayrene Gibson, Bill & Cathy Umbarger 

17 Tristan Oliver 

18 Grace Anson, Alexia Winters 

20 Hadley Schafer 

21 Krystal Stump, 

 Dennis & Patti Finnerty, Jeff & Kelly Miller 

22 Gary & Mary Loving 

23 Hailie Black 

24 Shurley Lester 

25 Barb Frankhouse, Chloe Sweeney, Glenn Young 

26 Mary Redburn, 

 Jim & Jerry Sweeney 

27 Kathy Alexander, Stacey Bodenmiller 

28 Beverly Buell, Randy Smith, Carolyn Trainor 

 Dave & Jodie Bean, Al & Jan VanHouten 

31 Bob & Barb Abar (50), Michael & Lana Baas 

 

 

 

 

 



 

THANK YOU RECEIVED 
We would like to express our sincere appreciation for 

all of the love and support from our church family in 

the recent passing of our mother. Pastor Taek was so 

supportive during mom’s sickness and at the time of 

her passing. Thank you for the cards and to those that 

visited the funeral home.   

 

A special thanks to Carol Sieb for playing the piano 

during the service, to Pastor Taek for the beautiful 

tribute to mom at the funeral service, and to UMW for 

the wonderful lunch that was prepared after the 

funeral. 

   The Vallie Family 

 

 

WEDDING BELLS 
Congratulations to Morgan LaFlure and Shane 

Ramsey.  They were married at Carleton UMC on 

June 15th and are making their home in Tiffin, Ohio 

while Shane completes the requirements for his 

Master in Business degree. 

 

 

WAGAR MIDDLE SCHOOL 
CLOTHING GIVE AWAY 
Kids grow so fast that last 

year’s school clothes will 

probably not fit them for the next 

school year.  Why not start sorting 

through dresser drawers and closets now and 

donate their gently used items to a Clothing 

Drive.  Airport Schools is once again sponsoring a 

Back-to-School Clothes Give-A-Way for families 

in the district.  Held at Wagar Middle School in 

August (date yet to be set).  Clothing size infants 

to adults is being collected. 

Please make sure all donations are clean and 

in good condition before donating.  Donations can 

be dropped off at the Wagar Middle School office 

(or where directed by the school) any time before 

August 1st or dropped off here at church between 

July 23rd to July 31st.  Please do not bring them 

in before those dates as our storage area is 

currently full.  If you have any questions please 

direct them to Jean Baker (734-654-8209). 

 

 

 
JUST A REMINDER: 

Michigan returnable cans and bottles can 

be left in the container between the main 

doors at any time. Monies raised benefit 

Mission outreach programs 

 
CONGRATULATIONS 

Hard work and determination has 

paid off for three of our church 

family.  On June 10th Brittany 

Grass was honored as a recent 

graduate of Airport High School.  

Chelsea Mossburg received her Bachelors of Arts in 

Communication from the University of Toledo and 

Adriana Smith just passed her state boards and 

received her Bachelor of Science degree in Nursing 

from the Mercy College of Ohio. 

 

Congratulations to all and to their families. 

 

MISSION COMMITTEE REPORT 
A Father’s Day Bake Sale was held on June 17th with 

lots of goodies donated and purchased.  Thank you to 

all those that took the time to make yummy desserts, 

brownies, and cookies. And a special thank you to all 

those that stopped to purchase something or to just 

drop a few dollars in the basket.  In all about $255 

was raised which will be used to purchase toilet paper 

to be donated to the Mobile Food Pantry to be held at 

Wagar Middle School in July. 

 

CHURCH OFFICE 

The church office is open Monday thru Thursday 

9 a.m. to 2 p.m. Bulletin information should 

reach us by Wednesday if at all possible.   
 

Newsletters are published about 10 times a year.  

Deadlines are always the 20th of the month.   
 

Please notify the church office when your contact 

information changes such as phone numbers 

(whether land line or cell), and email addresses.   

 
CARLETON UMC 

General Fund Income and Expense Statement 
January 1 – June 19, 2018 

Income 

General Fund Income $ 86,782.52 

Investment Income $        68.76 

Rental Income $      890.00 

TOTAL INCOME $ 87,741.28 

 

Expenses 

Our Church Home $ 34,925.98 

Our Church Programs $   2,746.74 

Our Pastoral Ministry $ 40,255.84 

Our Outreach Ministry $   9,330.00 

Unpaid Apportionments $   8,264.20 

Total Expenses to Date $ 95,522.76 

 

Net Loss as of 6/19/2018 $(7,781.48) 

Pension apportionment Jan – June have been paid. 

$5,000 has been paid on our Common budget 



apportionment.  2018 District Apportionments are 

paid in full.  



 

 

Church office is open Monday – Thursday 9 a.m. – 2 p.m. 
SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT 

1 
 
Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

2 
 
. 

3 4 
 
4th of July Holiday – 
the church office 
will be closed 

5 6 
 
Family Camp 
Weekend at 
Bishop 
Lake/Brighton 

7 
 
Family Camp 
Weekend at Bishop 
Lake/Brighton 

8 
Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 
Family Camp Weekend at 
Bishop Lake/Brighton 

9 10 11 12 13 14 
Mobile Food Pantry 
a.m. – Noon @ Wagar 
Middle School 

15 
Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 
Communion Sunday 

16 17 
 

18 
 

19 
 

20 21 

22 
Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 

23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 
Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 

30 31     

 

Church office is  open Monday –  Thursday 9 a.m. –  2 p.m.  
SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI  SAT 

   1 2 3 4 

5 
Worship at 
9:30 a.m. 

6 7 8 9 10 
10:30 a.m. 
Quilting 
Friends 

11 

12 
Worship at 
9:30 a.m. 

13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 
Worship at 
9:30 a.m. 
Communion 
Sunday 

20 
Newsletter 
material due 
 
6:30 p.m. 
Worship Cite 

21 22 23 24 25 

26 
Worship at 
9:30 a.m. 
 

27 28 
12:30-6:30 p.m. 
American Red 
Cross Blood Drive 

29 30 31  



 


